
FN-KZNG5A-1

Page 1

FISCAL NOTE 

Senate Bill 89
Committee: Transportation and Energy Sponsor: Senator David Sessions

Analyst: Peter Grogan Date: 04/06/2023

Senate Bill 89 as introduced would authorize the Alabama Law Enforcement Agency (ALEA)

to issue and renew an 8-year driver license at a cost of $91.75 per license which would, for

every 8-year license issued or renewed: (1) increase receipts by $53.50 to the State General Fund

to be appropriated for public safety use as required under existing law and; (2) decrease receipts

to the Public Safety Fund by $5.

This bill would also increase the current 4-year driver license fee by an additional $10 for a total

cost of $46.25 per license which would, for every 4-year license issued or renewed, increase

receipts by $10 to the State General Fund to be appropriated for public safety use as required

under existing law.

According to ALEA, the cost to implement the provisions of this bill is an estimated $478,000

for software development, testing, and education of local licensing officials.  


